REPORT TO PARISH COUNCILS JANUARY 2014 
THE BUDGET
Since 2010, we have saved £127 million, with plans set to save another £74 million over the next few years. Despite this, further cuts to our budget by Central Government mean we must find another £64 million, bringing the total reduction to £265 million. The early indication of the Local Government Settlement announcement in December may mean that we have some additional funding available although it will be nowhere near the amount required to avoid any cuts..
The draft proposals were presented to the Performance Scrutiny Committee on 16th December, who had the opportunity to comment on them. There is now a period of consultation prior to Cabinet agreeing its budget on 28th January 2014. The proposals will then be debated by all councillors on 18th February 2014 when a Budget is set by the full Council. 

 
HOME TO SCHOOL TRANSPORT
There were 10 public meetings regarding the proposal that are part of the original £74 million we need to save. To ensure that everybody has an opportunity to make representations, the consultation period has been extended to 14th January with an additional cabinet meeting taking place 4th February to consider the proposals.

READY FOR WINTER/FLOODS

We have been concentrating our efforts to make sure all is in place for the snow and ice. Yet the past few weeks have seen some exceptional downpours potentially leading to flooding.  River levels in Oxfordshire are still high and with much of the ground already saturated, rivers and streams are responding quickly to any rainfall. The Environment Agency monitors the river levels and updates their website to give the latest information of risk of flooding. We work with Town & Parish Councils so that they have plans in place to assist during any bad weather. If you require further information, please contact Paul Wilson, the Adverse Weather Manager.

NEW YEARS HONOURS LIST

Congratulations to all Oxfordshire residents who have been awarded an Honour in the New Year list in recognition of their services to the Country.

FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES
· Chillout Fund

We have continued a £100,000 fund to support projects for children and young people. More at http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/content/chill-out-fund-youth-activities-and-projects 
I wish you all a Happy New Year.
Ian Hudspeth

07956 270 318

